[image: image2.emf]





Balornock Primary August 2020
Dear Parents / Carers,
Welcome back to our first full week of this session.  We all recognise that school will be a little different for now but I am sure it will still be an exciting year at Balornock Primary School.  Together we will continue to implement the most up to date guidelines and procedures to keep everyone at Balornock safe and well.  Please check our school blog regularly for information and updated Risk Assessments.

 I would like to offer a special welcome to all of our new staff, pupils and their families, who join us for the first time this session.  It is lovely to see all of our children arriving at school in their uniforms. They do look so smart and ready for all the exciting challenges that the new session will bring. It is really important that your child brings a waterproof jacket each day; this is an essential part of our school uniform as we will be outside each day for breaks and learning.

Thank you to our janitor and cleaning staff for taking good care of our building and for all of their hard work during the summer break.  We look forward to another year working in partnership with you.  

REMINDER- please make sure that all of your child’s belongings are clearly labelled with their name.  

This session we are joined by five new members of teaching staff Miss Murray, Miss Sweeney, Mr MacKay, Miss Marshall and Miss Corrie.
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                             Classes 2020/21
Mrs McSorley
 Headteacher

Mrs MacNeil

Depute Headteacher

Miss Smith

Principle Teacher

Mrs McMillan

Principle Teacher

Mr Viola

Principle Teacher

Miss McCarte

Acting Principle Teacher

P1a

Miss Barr

P1b

Miss McMillan

P2a

Miss Corrie/Miss Richardson
P2b

Mrs Kearns/Miss Richardson
P3a

Miss McKinnon
P3b

Mrs Hendrick 
P4a
           Miss Hendry

P4b

Miss Farmer
P5a

Miss Sweeney/Mrs Harris
P5b

Mrs Stuart
P6a

Mr Haining

P6b

Mrs Aitken
P7a

Miss Murray
P7b

Miss Wylie
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 School Hours /Attendance
At Balornock Primary we promote, support and celebrate good attendance and punctuality.  It is important that our children are at school, on time, every day to achieve their full potential.  
Attendance will be monitored in line with Glasgow City Councils policy.  

If your child is going to be absent for school please contact the Absence Reporting Line on
 0141 287 0039 or https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/pupilabsence.  

Pupil Equity Fund- Soft Start
To support attendance and reduce latecoming we are offering a Soft Start for all pupils P1-7 this session.  Pupils can come into the school building from 8.45 each morning. This will give children time to wash their hands and prepare for the school day.  Pupils will be supervised by support staff.  Please note that our school bell will still ring at 9am and all children must be at school for this time.  

Breakfast Club is available from 8.00am

8.45-9.00 Soft Start for all stages P1-7
9.00 School starts

10.30-10.45 Morning Break 

12.15-1.00 Lunch Break

3.00 School finishes

As part of our Risk Assessment, procedures are in place to dismiss children from different gates to allow for safe Social Distancing.  P1-4 parents will be allowed into Zoned areas to collect their child.  Only one adult per family will be allowed into the playground.  Please collect your child on time and leave the playground as quickly as you can.  Parents should not stand at the gates or block the stairs.  Staff will wait with children who have siblings at other gates to allow parents time to make their way to different collection points. 

Clothing Grants and Free School Meals

Applications forms for Free School Meals and Clothing Grants can be found on www.glasgow.gov.uk.

School Lunches: The cost of a school lunch is £1.90.  
Please note that ALL children in P1,P2,P3 and P4 are entitled to a free school meal. 
Allergies

Within our school we have children and members of staff with severe nut allergies.  Please do not send anything containing nuts for snacks or in lunchboxes.  For this reason pupils will not be allowed to bring in birthday and celebration cakes.  Thank you for your co-operation in helping to look after the health and wellbeing of everyone. 
If your child has an allergy or special dietary requirements it is very important that you contact Mrs MacNeil our Depute Headteacher. 
Data Checks
Pupil Annual Data Check forms have been issued. Please update all information including email addresses and return as soon as possible.  If there are any changes to your contact details throughout the session please inform our school office as soon as possible. 
Communication
It is really important that we are able to contact individual families and our whole school community.  I would encourage all parents to download groupcall xpressions app as this is our most efficient way of contacting you. Information and guidance can be found at http://parents.groupcall.com/.  Monthly newsletters will still be sent home in school bags, you can also keep up to date by checking our school website and following us on Twitter.

Parent Contact during Covid Restrictions.
If you wish to speak to a member of staff you must make an appointment with our school office.  Telephone meetings and conversations will be the preferred means of contact. If this is not possible then parents will be given an appointment.  Face to face meetings will follow government guidelines, numbers attending will be limited and face coverings may be required.  
At the moment we will not be sending home learning resources such as reading books and homework jotters.  We hope over the next few weeks to issue home learning through our SEE-SAW platform that we successfully used during lockdown.  Pupils should not bring any unnecessary toys or equipment between home and school.  By doing this we will reduce the risk of infection.  

Mobile Phones
Our pupils do not require to use their mobile phones while at school.  If your child brings a mobile phone to school it must be switched off at all times.  This includes the playground. Children who do not follow this rule will have their phones confiscated by the Head Teacher; parents will be informed and will be required to collect the phone.  Children are responsible for the safe use and security of their phone. 
Parent Council
All parents and carers are invited to be involved in our Parent Council.  Meetings will not take place in person for now, our Parent Council will be in touch to provide information on how you can play an active role in supporting and developing all aspects of our improvement and development.  
School Holidays 2019/20
September Weekend       Friday 25 September 2020 

        
Monday 28 September 2020 

October
        
       Friday 09 October 2020 (In-Service day)

                                           
Monday 12 to Friday 16 October 2020 (October Week)

December  

     
Christmas and New Year 
Schools close at 2.30pm on Tuesday 22 December 2020
January 2020


Schools return on Wednesday 6 January 2021
February Mid-term break
Friday 05 February 2021 

Monday 08 February 2021 

Tuesday 09 February 2021 

                                             Wednesday 10 February 2021 (In-Service day)

April - Spring Holiday (Easter)
Schools close at 2.30pm on Thursday 1 April 2021
Good Friday 02 April 2021
Easter Monday 05 April 2021 

Schools return on Monday 19 April 2021
May



       Monday 3 May 2021 (May holiday)
Thursday 6 May 2021 (In-Service day to coincide with Scottish Parliament Elections)

Friday 28 and Monday 31 May 2021 (May Weekend
June



Schools close at 1pm on Thursday 24 June 2021

August                        Thursday 12 2021 (return date for teachers In-Service day)





Friday 13 2021 (In-Service day)






Monday 16 2021 Return Date for Pupils
Generally at this time of year I can issue dates for your diary for the year.  These would normally include important whole school events such as celebrations, fund raising and Parents’ Evenings.  At the moment all of these events will need to take place in a different way.  I will update you as soon as we have been able to come together with pupils, parents, staff and our wider community to explore how we continue to build and strengthen our partnership working while keeping safe.
Thank you for your understanding.
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Miss Smith will continue to have a Nurturing School remit 


Mrs Harris and Mrs McMillan are our Challenge Leaders of Learning for Literacy and Numeracy


Mrs Woolfries is our Raising Attainment Teacher (PEF)


Mr Violas is our Digital Leader of Learning and Outdoor Learning


Mr Mackay will provide additional support and non-class contact time across stages.








Website- https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/balornockprimary 





Follow us on Twitter@BalornockPS











